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Hello, Alderwood Family!
“I have one question: … ” says SP, a 
visiting scholar now home in China, when 
our Friday night Bible study pauses for 
questions. SP almost always has at least 
one penetrating question. This study, 
in partnership with Eugene-Springfield 
Chinese Church, is a unique mix of 

young and mature, ministry-minded American believers and 
international seekers. SP’s question last Friday night: “Why 
couldn’t the disciples recognize Jesus?” (John 21:4)
SP rearranges his day to meet with us from many time 
zones away, and his sincerity moves me to tears. Thank 
you, Alderwood, for your partnership with us in getting 
the gospel to the nations. Thank you for praying for 
international students and scholars like SP to trust Christ 
and become life-long disciples.
So we soldier on through Zoom fatigue to meet with students 
in English clubs, Bible studies and other special events; and 
though our county is in the “Extreme (COVID) Risk” category, 
we deliver goodies to students in person at least once a 
month. We’re all eager for this pandemic to be behind us.
Toshiko enjoys her part-time work at Sunrise Asian market, 
where many of our students also shop.  Lately she has 
been meeting for Bible study and fellowship with our son’s 
classmate’s Japanese mom who is a new believer. Please pray 
for growth for Y, and salvation for her family. Speaking of 
family, our family now has three teenagers (Eli turned 13!). 
Elayna will graduate high school this June(!)
Lastly, my online Biola University education is expanding 
my knowledge, improving my critical thinking and enriching 
my understanding of God’s word. I have at least a couple of 
semesters left, and while it has been rewarding, it has also 
been exhausting. Each term is like drinking from a fire hose. 
And doing school and ministry together has been like riding 
two horses. My hope and prayer, however, is to be able to 
communicate the gospel more compellingly and help more 
people (like SP) recognize and respond to Jesus! Thank you 
for prayers and support!
Dan, Toshiko, Elayna, Malaya, Eli & Evan
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EVENTS AND INFO

Join us for Sunday services online or in person! We no longer require 
RSVPs for main services; however, an RSVP for kids’ programming is still 
required. 

Sunday service times: 8:00am, 9:30am and 11:00am

We’ve resumed our kids’ and students’ programming on Sunday 
mornings as well! The children’s program will have a limit on the number 
of kids we can have, so be sure you sign your kids up for every Sunday 
at alderwood.cc/kids

Our desire as a church, from the elders to the staff, is to do all we can 
to make decisions based on your safety and health. That means, among 
many other things, that we follow the guidelines of our governing 
officials. Masks are required and we need to adhere to social distancing 
rules, so families need to sit together. 
More information is available on our website: alderwood.cc.

The Alderwood church staff and elders are praying for you regularly! 
Please let us know how we can be praying for you! Submit your prayer 
requests at alderwood.cc/prayer

The Alderwood Compassion Center is up and running! Come by on 
Tuesdays (9am to noon) or Saturday mornings with any donations 
you have...a list of items needed and the address can be found at 
alderwood.cc/compassion

Visit our website or use the ACC app to find out about upcoming 
events. Visit our calendar at alderwood.cc/events

PREGNANCY RESOURCE CENTER BABY BOTTLE CAMPAIGN 
Your Baby Bottle gifts make a difference! When Sydney and her 
boyfriend first came to the PRC they were convinced they should abort. 
But over time PRC staff built a relationship with them and they changed 
their minds, and they are excited for the pregnancy! Because of you 
lives are saved and lives are changed. You have given $20,000+ toward 
the Baby Bottle Campaign (through February 16). You can still turn in 
your bottle at the Welcome Center. Thank you, Alderwood!

TEXT “ACCAPP” TO 84576


